MINUTES OF THE WORKSHOP MEETING OF THE BEN HILL COUNTY COMMISSIONERS HELD ON NOVEMBER 21, 2011 AT 2:00 PM IN THE BEN HILL COUNTY COURTHOUSE ANNEX

Those present for the meeting were as follow:

Philip Jay III	Chairman
O.D. Netter	Vice-Chairman
Scott Downing	Commissioner
Kathy Davis	Commissioner
Bennie Calloway	Commissioner
Toni Sawyer	County Attorney
Donna Lampkin	County Clerk

Chairman Philip Jay III called the meeting to order.

Public Transportation

Community Builder Jill Alexander presented the Commissioners with a needs assessment survey taken from people in the community. She also expressed the need for transportation in Fitzgerald, Ben Hill County.

Cam Jordan expressed the need for transportation for those that are in need.

Chairman Philip Jay stated his goal is to create a public transportation system that will operate out of the money that was set aside in the 2011 SPLOST.

Tim Pinson, owner of Resource Management System, explained the transportation program that he can provide for the Fitzgerald, Ben Hill County area.

Queensland Well

The Commissioners, along with Phil Davis of ALGA, Inc. and Shon Hampton of Ingram & Associates, discussed the next step concerning the Queensland well and the Queensland residents. A forum was scheduled for the Queensland community on January 7, 2012 at 2:00 pm.

County Manager's Position

The top three candidates are Frank Field, Darrell Hampton, and Milton Herring. The Commissioners discussed the applicant's interview and qualifications. They also discussed an employee package for this position.

The meeting was adjourned.	
	Philip C. Jay III, Chairman
	Donna Lampkin, County Clerk